Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

October 8, 2012
President called the meeting to order at 3pm on Monday, October 8, 2012. He led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced new member David Pack.

Susan Gill, Citrus County Florida Supervisor of Elections was our guest speaker. She presented timely information about the election process for the upcoming Presidential Election. She informed us that absentee ballots were mailed last Friday. Because today is Columbus Day, the last day to register to vote was extended until October, 9. Early voting will be held from October27, 2012 through November 3, 2012, including the Sunday that falls within the time period. The polling places will be open from 7AM until 7Pm each day. The ballot will cost $.65 to mail. The early ballot can also be turned in at the Supervisor of Elections Office or at an early polling location. She informed us that early ballots start processing on the Wednesday before Election Day. Results have to be in Tallahassee before 7:30pm on Election Day. Overseas voters can get blank ballots and fax them back. Military ballots were mailed out on the 28th of September. For any further information, call Susan Gill’s office.

The minutes for September’s meeting are on the website.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report. The closing balance in August was $4572.42. He deposited $140.00 in September and wrote a check for $27.00. The balance as of September 30, 2012 was $4630.42. Mike Cerny made a motion to accept the report as read. The motion passed unanimously.

President Byrnes gave a maintenance report on the cruiser. We are using a loaner as our car has transmission problems. The loaner has 154,000 miles on the car and we have to take good care of it. All drivers have to check the car for dents and check the tires. There is a place on the log sheet to initial that he/she has done so. The first driver of the day has a more detailed list of items to check over.

Sgt. Evan spoke next. There is a new handbook in the car. He recommends that each driver take a few moments to read it. The back page will contain any updates to the booklet.

New cars just came in. We as volunteer drivers will not see one of the new cars for quite a while. The Volunteer Appreciation Program will most likely be at Rock Crusher Canyon in the beginning of March. A meal will be catered by Outback.

We are still in hurricane season. Consider signing up for Code Red, if you have not already done so, Code Red Weather is a reverse 911 phone system.

Since the initiate with solicitors has goon into effect, there have been less crimes in SMW>

Capt. Danny Linkart is the new director for the West Side. Linda La Pore is the new Senior Affairs Coordinator. She will be the assistant in charge of Volunteers as well. President Byrnes announced that we have a new Standard Operating Procedures Manual. A copy is in the car. Drivers will receive a copy from their Lieutenant. A copy is also on our website.

There were only 5 or 6 water violators in September. Even numbers can water on Thursday and Sunday. Odd numbers water on Wednesday and Saturday. Lawns can be watered before 10am and after 4pm only.

The Executive Board has voted to buy everyone a badge. The badge will become a required part of our uniform.

Make sure the gas tank has at least ½ tank of fuel in it.

There were 5 crimes in September; 3 vehicle burglaries and 2 cases of fraud.

We will try to hold a future meeting at the Emergency Operations Center.

The Septembers Statistics are as follows:

Man Hours:


276

Miles:



3089

Security Checks:

727

Construction Sites:

27

Utilities:


564

Hank McCormick, a Wednesday driver, passed away. Our sympathy goes out to his son.

Tom Okimoto will speak about Identity Theft at our next meeting.

Bob Dunton is ill. A card will be sent to him.

Michele Eisner moved to end the meeting at 4:10 pm. Nike Cerny seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
